








October 2, 2012
The City Council of the City of Marion, Linn County, Iowa met in special session, Tuesday, October 2, 2012, at 4:00 p.m. in the council chambers of City Hall with Mayor Bouska presiding and the following council members present:  Etzel, Spinks, Crawford, Stark, and Draper.  Absent:  Adamson.

Mayor Bouska opened the public hearing regarding the leasing of certain real property for a term of approximately fifty years in connection with the financing for the Marion Police Station Project.  City Manager Lon Pluckhahn presented the staff report. 

Council Member Adamson arrived at 4:03 p.m.

City Manager Lon Pluckhahn continued the staff report.  Questions were heard from John Nieland, 1390 48th Street, and Kay Lammers, 2820 2nd Avenue, regarding the financing of the new police station.  City Manager Lon Pluckhahn responded to the questions.  No other comments, written or verbal, were received.  Mayor Bouska declared the public hearing closed.

Resolution No. 22728 approving the leasing of certain real property for a term of approximately fifty years in connection with the financing for the Marion Police Station Project was read by Adamson.  Moved by Adamson, seconded by Stark to approve Res. No. 22728.  Council Member Adamson asked about the property purchase.  City Manager Lon Pluckhahn explained the property purchase.  All in favor, motion carried.


Resolution No. 22729 approving request to vacate public access and utility easements located on Lot 1 and 2 of Midwest Properties First Addition (Mercy Medical Center/Mercy Physician Services, Inc.) was read by Etzel.  Moved by Etzel, seconded by Crawford to approve Res. No. 22729.  All in favor, motion carried.

Mayor Bouska adjourned the special meeting at 4:11 p.m. and opened the work session. 

Council discussed the agenda items for Thursday night’s meeting with no action taken.  

Moved by Stark, seconded by Adamson to adjourn to Executive Session regarding personnel matters (City Manager performance evaluation) as permitted under Section 21.5(1)(i) of the Code of Iowa.  City Manager Lon 
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Pluckhahn had requested the closed session.  City Attorney Don Hoskins stated that he has reviewed the subject matter to be discussed and found it to be an appropriate topic for closed session.  Roll Call:  Yeas:  Adamson, Etzel, Spinks, Bouska, Crawford, Stark, and Draper.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried.

Moved by Adamson, seconded by Stark to reconvene to regular session.  All in favor, motion carried.

Mayor Bouska adjourned the meeting at 7:33 p.m.



















____________________________







Snooks Bouska, Mayor

Attest:

____________________________

Beth J. Little, Assistant City Clerk

